
 

Croydon Camera Club Newsletter – 15 December 2019 

Chairman’s Viewpoint 

This will be the last newsletter of the year.  Indeed, the decade.  The club is now in its annual Xmas 

and New Year break and when we return in January, we shall be looking forward to our 130th 

anniversary in March.  An impressive achievement.  Local magazine, Heron, has recently started the 

celebrations with an article about the club.  A link to the online version is below.  In addition, Andy 

Bennett will be bringing some copies to our next meeting on 8 January 2020. 

http://online.fliphtml5.com/pjtp/rpfr/#p=13 

Congratulations go to Jack Bates, Wally Conquy, David Newman and Iggy Tavares who all scored a 

maximum 10 points in the 2nd round of the print competition. 

We have now had two rounds each for both our print and DPI competitions.  Included with this 

newsletter are the running totals so far.  For those unfamiliar with the club’s scoring system, each 

entrant’s top two images count towards the score for each round.  When assessing the overall total, 

the lowest scoring round is discarded.  Consequently, the current positions might not reflect the 

number of points accumulated.  It means that a poor round does not jeopardise the chances of 

winning and helps maintain interest until the final round.  Very often, the outcome can remain 

uncertain until the end of the season. 

I would also like to remind everyone of the forthcoming SPA Biennial Exhibition, entries for which 

close at the end of January.  The break is a good opportunity to start reviewing images and deciding 

which ones to enter.  Details were sent out in a separate newsletter and are also available on our 

club’s forum: 

http://forums.croydoncameraclub.org.uk/viewtopic.php?f=4&t=3310 

All that remains for me is to wish everyone a Happy Xmas.  Our next newsletter will be published 

early in the New Year. 

Club Matters 

Digital Competition Round 3 – 8 January 2019 

Our first meeting after Xmas and the New Year holiday features the 3rd round of our digital 

competition.  David Harford will be the judge. 

Links for PhotoEntry and Instructions 

https://compent.photoentry.uk/compent/ 

http://croydoncameraclub.org.uk/WebSiteArchive/PhotoEntryGuidance.pdf 

 

Mike Farley 

Chairman 
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